COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

JULY 22, 2025

The Board re-convened in session at 10:00 AM on July 22, 2025 with members William Clarkson, John Helms, Jason Latham and Charles Verhulst present as well as County Auditor Kathy Glines.   Chairman Helms called the meeting to order with Commissioner member Hunter Kalisiak absent. 

ATTENDANCE


In attendance at the meeting were Jeremy Humbracht, Travis, Dave and Paula Smith and Sue Litzel.
FENCE AND SECTION LINE


Travis, Dave and Paula Smith visited with the Board about a fence that was installed by the Game Fish and Parks on the Mallula Hunting Preserve.   The fence was placed very close to the road and it is making it very difficult to move haying equipment to their fields.  There is also a section of the road that needs a culvert replaced as there is a big hole in the existing culvert that is creating a dangerous hole in the roadway.  They have been trying to find the correct person with the Game Fish and Parks to discuss this issue with and have not been successful.   It was suggested that they contact the local Game Warden and ask that he go view the concerns and hopefully he will be able to assist them with getting the issues resolved.  
SERVICE AGREEMENTS
             Motion by Verhulst, seconded by Latham and carried to approve the service agreement with Johnson Controls for the inspection and testing of the fire alarm system in the Courthouse.


Motion by Clarkson, seconded by Latham and carried to approve the MOU with Tyler Technologies for the VetaSpec program that is required by the Veteran Service Officer. 

2026 PROVISIONAL BUDGET


The Board reviewed the Provisional Budget requests for 2026.

Motion by Verhulst, seconded by Latham and carried to adopt the Provisional Budget for 2026 as presented. 

A copy of the 2026 Provisional Budget, as approved, will be published under separate cover and is on file in the Auditor's Office for public review.

CLAIMS APPROVED


Motion by Latham, seconded by Clarkson and carried to approve the following claims:
212/79 Service Center
      fuel
93.15

Budmayr Trucking
gravel trailer
38,000.00
City of Mobridge
911 surcharge
2,028.60
D &T Dirty Works LLC
septic tank pumping
400.00

DC Inc.
gravel hauling
43,400.98
Double Star Computing
repair
189.99

Fireside Office Solutions
supplies
19.95

Kathy Glines
expense
338.35

H & L Super Valu
supplies
22.23

Helena
chemical
2,342.40

IAAO
supplies
125.00

Denise Kalisiak
weed board mtg
43.50
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Sue Litzel
supplies
60.00

National 4-H Council
supplies
110.40

National Sheriff’s Assoc.
dues
125.00

Pomps Tire
supplies
1,438.00

Runnings
supplies
791.95
SDAAO
registration
800.00

SDACC
CLERP assessment
1,136.00

SDACO
on line fees
100.00

SDACO
M & P funds
60.00

Ashley Secrest
weed board mtg
50.20

Staples
supplies
74.56

State 4-H office
parking and entrance fees
17.00

Mary Tarter
weed board mtg
52.88

Venoy Tenold
weed board mtg
48.86

Thomson Reuters West
supplies
639.57
Town of Buffalo
rental
 50.00

Verizon
cell phone
24.92

WRW Services LLC
2001 truck
25,000.00

West River Coop. Telephone
utilities
886.04
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business before the Board, Motion by Verhulst, seconded by Latham and carried to adjourn at 3:35 PM.   The Board will hold there next regular meeting on August 5, 2025.
SIGNED:___________________________________      

John Helms, Chairman

 ATTEST:______________________________ 

    Kathy Glines, Harding County Auditor
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